THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

July 10, 2018

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on July 10, 2018, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Chris Langham, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Bertha Prim, Jason Grubbs 1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED,  Angie Pearman 2nd Vice President, Jim Taylor Past President , Barbara Bull, and  Mark Chandler constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Madeline Shepperson, and John Wolfe, ex-officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for June 12, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
.
Treasurer’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, acting Treasurer, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over her report highlighting the following items.
     Individual and business donations lagging

     Ice skating rink received $4,447.35

     Checking: $65,614.66

     Money Market: $75,282.06

Treasurer’s report was approved.

Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: Attached to official minutes
    144 visitors in June
     775 visitors YTD  through June

     Tobacco barn logs are being delivered

     Have $7,000 of $15,000 needed for ice skating rink

     Santa will be at rink

     4 logs left for sale

     The book club, on July 19th at 6:30, will feature Allen Gentry, lead detective for the Newsome murders

     Kelly will be on vacation July 21- July 28

Chris Langham mentioned having Kernersville News cover the start of the tobacco barn construction to boost interest in log sales.

Jason Grubbs added that we could have a live cam to follow the construction.

  President’s Report:
Chris Langham reported that the Executive Committee agreed to have ED invoice the town for occupancy tax.

     Kelly will send out letters to Board members as a reminder for Museum donations. Many grants expect 100% Board member participation for donations each year. We need 100% Board donations.

     Kelly Hargett reported that Raymond Reid wrote an article on the Museum and we are hoping to be picked up by “Our State” magazine.

Potential new Board members were discussed:

     Jason Grubbs reminded the Board that we can have up to 15 Board members. The Executive committee discussed names from a list he compiled from suggestions. The following names were chosen to be approached:

     Wayne Mabe

     Doran Maltea

     Molly Barber

     Kim Herman

A motion was made by Jason to accept these names of potential Board members to be contacted and Anne Coltrane seconded. Motion passed.   

     Collections Committee: No meeting this month
Exhibits and Programming Committee
 electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes  Chris Langham, in the absence of Madeline Shepperson, went over her report.
Facilities and Property Committee: Chris Langham, in the absence of Chris Thompson, stated that we are still waiting on estimates for the Morris House. 
    Board  agreed that the most important thing is the exterior work in time for the ice skating rink event.

     Anne Coltrane added that safety was important also.

.
 Marketing: Jason Grubbs  commented on the following items from his report electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes:
     We will have a better report on Passports later this summer

     Numbers for followers on social media look good

     Google numbers will come in later in the month

Anne Coltrane asked about a regular Museum phone numbers. She was not able to get a response from SIRI on her phone while driving. Chris Langham was able to pull it up on Google.
    Resource Development: John Wolfe and Anne Coltrane.  Did not meet this month
Old Business: None
New Business:  Chris Langham reported that Kelly is working on an Emeritus policy and will email to Board members.
     Anne Coltrane asked if we were still trying to do a social relating to the tobacco barn. The barn should be completed in about 12 weeks. The Board discussed the following ideas:

     Chicken stew, ribbon cutting, Brunswick stew, chicken stew, and Bluegrass band
The Board agreed that an evening event during the week would be better than a weekend.

     Anne Coltrane, Kelly Hargett, and Bertha Prim will work on the barn event.

     The ice skating rink will be officially announced in late summer, reported Jason Grubbs, although some talk has already gotten out.

     Angie Pearman suggested that potential new members should be presented information on the various committees. A nominating committee could be introduced to consider new members and an event sub committee could also be created.

KELLY HARGETT WAS ASKED TO LEAVE.
REDACTED
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:45 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
